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Negotiated Rulemaking Meeting Notes – April 10, 2024 

 

IDAPA 20.03.16, Rules Governing Oil & Gas Leasing on Idaho State Lands 

Facilitated by: Mike Murphy, Minerals Leasing Program Manager, Idaho Department of Lands (IDL) 

Attendees:  
Niko Lofstra, representing Snake River (Bilbao) 
Martin Bilbao, representing Snake River (Bilbao) 
Will Tiedemann, representing the Idaho Conservation League 
Alli Olson, Office of Attorney General, representing IDL  
IDL staff: Mike Murphy, Anna Maria Mancini, Roger Hall, Jason Laney 

 
The following notes provide a brief overview of the meeting discussion to capture key points; they 
are not to be considered comprehensive meeting minutes. 
 
  
Mike Murphy provided the same summary of the rulemaking process and verbal walk-through of the 
proposed language as during the first meeting.   

Mr. Tiedemann expressed concerns about the removal of Rule 50 language.  Mike Murphy indicated 
that language was contained in the lease template.  Mr. Tiedemann was concerned those terms 
could be lost during lease negotiation and are important enough not to be lost due to potential 
impacts to the environment.  Mike Murphy indicated this would be reviewed and considered. 

No other comments were provided. 


